T S TSI

e







e

NOTICE OF MEETING

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Twenty Ninth Annual General
Meeting of the South Port Surf Life Saving club Inc. will be
held at the Clubhouse on Sunday, 5th June 1988 at 11.00 a.m.

AGENDA

1. Notice aof Meeting
2. Apologies

3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Annual General
Meeting of Tth June, 1987.

4. Business Arising out of the Minutes
5. Correspondence
f, Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the

29th Annual Annual Report.

7. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of the
29th Annual Financial Statements and Treasurer's
Repeort.

8. Motions of which due notice has been given.

Q9. Election of Officers for season 1988/89,

10. Consideration and Adoption of Subscriptions and

other amounts payvable by Members and Officers for
season 1988/89,

11. Determine the maximum amcount that the Committee may
expend on any one item for the t1988/89 season.

12. Consideration of Honoraria and Re-imbursement for
season 14G88/80,

13. General Business.

For and o I of the Committee.

JOHNUVSMITH

Honorary Secretary

COVER :- GAVIN & COLIN STAGG LAUNCHING NEW FITCH RUBBER [.R.B.

PHOTOS IN THIS REPORT COURTESY OF ANDY, GATOR & OLLY.
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NAME, AFFILIATION, OBJECTIVES, COLOURS

NAME

The name of the Club is:-

"THE SOUTH PGRT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPQRATED"

AFFILIATION

The Club is affiliated with the Surf Life Saving Association
of Australia {South Australia State Centre).

OBJECTIVES

The Objectives of the Club are:-

(a) To minimise the loss of life from drowning by
providing patrols and apparatus.

{b) To adopt the gear, drill and handbooks of the Surf
Life Saving Asscciation of Australia, to patrol that
portion of Port Noarlunga Beach, south of the reef to
the mouth of the Onkaparinga River or to be on call
wilithin the Municipality of Noarlunga on such days and
ffor such periods as the Branch shall from time to time
determine.

(c) To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of
instruction in life saving.

(d} To obtain facilities for life saving and to assist the
Corporation of the City of Noarlunga and other Public
Bodies in imposing facilities for bather.

{e) To encourage the physical and social welfare of its
members.
(r) To purchase, take on lease, exchange, hire or otherwise

acquire and deal with any real or personal property
rights or privileges.

(g) To raise funds and borrow monies for the purposes and
benefit of the Club upon such termsz and such conditions
as may be determined.

COLOURS

Club Colours - Navy Blue, White and Green.

Club Badge - A green silhouette of the side elevaticon of the
Standard Reel, the words "South Port" above and

"S.L.S.C." below in white lettering, superimposed
on a navy blue background.
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CE BEARERS SEASCN 1987/88

PATRON
VYVICE PATRONS
PRESIDENT

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT

L. Evans, K. Watt, F. Har

R. Gilbert
T. Lowery, G. Rabbett
R. Pummeroy {(Snr.)

G. Hann

VICE PRESIDENTS
ris, G. Stagg, R. Stephens, D. MclLeod, J. Watt,

A. Horton, S. Binks, G. Rowling.
CAPTAIN D. Watt SECRETARY J. Smith
VICE CAPTATN K. Stephens TREASURER E. Sutherland
(resigned) (resigned)
.. Maxwell
CHIEF INSTRUCTOR J. Nearmy
ASSISTANT SECRETARY K. Wright
BOAT CAPTAIN M. Rudd
COMPETITION OFFICER M. Peacock
BOARD CAPTAIN I. Rowling
MEMBERS ' REP. J. Wright
POWER BOAT CAPTAIN P. Sutton
(resigned) PUBLICITY OFFICER R. Qlesinski
D. Pummeroy
SOCIAL SECRETARY C. Sutherland
GEAR STEWARD K. Watt (resigned)
5. Campbell
CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR A. Horton
{(resigned) CADET SUPERVISOR J. Daniels
M. Chilman
DELEGATES TO S.L.S.A.A., S.A. STATE CENTRE R. Olesinski
R. Pummeroy (Snr.)
JUNIOR CHAIRMAN J. Nearmy JUNTOR SECRETARY P. Hobbs
FIRST AID OFFICER &. Higes HON. MEDICAL OFFICER M. Peacock
JUNTOR REP. J. Nearmy HON. AUDITOR 3. Linden
CANTEEN A. Hann BAR MANAGER T. Harris
K. Rudd
COACHES
BOARD I. Rowling BOAT C. Foord
MARCH PAST G. Moffatt RESCUE & RESUSCITATION S. Linden

VIGILANCE AND SERVICE
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ALEXANDER Y STEPHENS
FOORD P WGODEN
HIGGS M SHEAD
WOODEN J WATT

SHAGGER, HAIRY AND SNAKE,

£23 £

THANKS TO ADELAIDE REFINERY,



STATISTICS

dIGHLIGHTS:

No lives lost at South Port.

12 Rescues completed, bringing our progressive total to 367

over 29 yesars.

Total Association Awards 47 for Season 1987/88.
Ian Rowling gaining selection

in the 3State Team and also

competing at Rescue '88, World Life Saving Titles.

Highly successful carnival on Scuth Port Beach.

Overall good performance in Patrol Efficiency Cenmpetition.

Performance of Junior March Past Team in second half of season.
Sharyn Hobbs - first female to win Patrol Hours.
Presentation of I.R.B. to the Club by Colin and Gavin Stagg.

Many new faces on the Committee.

MEMBERSHIP

Life Members
Associate
Active Reserve
Active

Cadets

Junior Division
Long Service

ASSOCIATION AWARDS

Training CGfficers Certificate
Bronze Medallions

Surf Life Saving Certificates
Resuscitation Certificates
1.R.B. Examiner's Certificates
I.R.B. Instructor's Certificates
T.R.B. Driver's Certificates

Jet Boat Driver's Certificates
Jet Boatb Instructor's Certificate
Jet Boat Crew Certificate

Radio Operator's Certificate
First Aid Certificate

First Aid Instructor's Certificate

First Aid Examiner's Certificate

Advanced Resuscitation Certificate
Advanced Resuscitation Instructor's Certificate

1987/88 1986/87 1985/86
19 19 17
72 73 128

- - &
&0 80 63
9 13 15
45 56 66
10 - -
215 241 295
1 2 1
11 15 9
& 4 10
10 6 15
- 1 -
- - 1
- 4 2
'| — —
2 — -
- 2 1
- 1 -
- 1 .
- 1 -
15 - -
3 - -
&1 37 39



PATROLS

Total Patrol Hours

Average Patrcl Hours (per member)
Rescues

First Aid Treatments

STATE CENTRE OFFICERS

Morris Peacock
George Hann

CLUB PERPETUAL TROPHY WINNERS

Most Outstanding Member
Captain's Trophy

Most Dedicated Patrol Member
Most Qutstanding Competitor(s)

STATE TEAM REPRESENTATIVES

I. Rowlings

G. Hann

5. Martin
TROPHY WINNERS

- Club Champions -

Veteran
Cpen
Junior
Cadet
Ladies

- Weekly Swims -

Veteran
Senior
Junior
Cadet
Ladies

-~ Champilion Patrol -

- Annual Long Swim -

Handicap Winner
Fastest Time
Fastest Girl
Youngest Competitor
Oldest Competitor

State Team Coach

1987 /88
A. Hann/K. Rudd
b. Jolly
S. Hobbs

AT Ski Relay -~
I. Rowling
B. Maxwell
. Peacock

State Team Coach
Assisted Cadet

Martin

Maxwell
Rowling
Daniels
Maxwell

mrERTO

Martin
Peacock
Peacock
Martin
o Award

2 0ine-

Nearmy
Atkinson
Horne
Hagon
Ledger
Stephens
Melville
Nearmy
Chilman

EZEATmE ST

Hegarty
Keelan
Carne
Hewse

Higgs

=G rrn

1987/88 198B6/87 1985/86

1,907.5 2,381 1,821
28 29.4 33
12 5 14
65 36 34
Medical Advisor (Resigned)



l.Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is with pleasure that I present for your consideration and
adoption the 29th Annual Report and Financial Statement of the
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated.

My first year on the Committee after an absence on six years
and what a shock the first Committee meeting was. Looking
around I saw only 3 others who were on the Committee in season
1981/82 - Peter Sutton, Kev Watt and George Hann. What a
turnover in personnel - no Mick Shead, no Peter Wooden, no
Simon Linden and whats more there were 3 positions not filled.
Matters got worse as we had 3 resignations from the Committee
and the Treasurer and Scocial Secretary left for warmer climes
due to employment transfer. Such an unsettled Committee and

a few people sharing the heavy work load would have destroyved
some clubs but to South Port's credit, members rose to the
occasion, took up the vacant positions and the responsibility
that goes along with it, and by State Titles time we had all
positions filled but one and a young and enthusiastic Committee
working well - surely this is a good sign for future seasons.

We did suffer a small decrease in membership again but this seems
to have slowed and with the increased enthusiasm in our Junior
area, there seems to be an indication of Club stability in member-
ship. A letter drop was organised to seek new members in the

Port Noarlunga and Seaford area with little response. I guess

the idea that most members are brought into the movement by
existing members still heolds true.

Finances caused a great deal of concern early in the season but
some judicial belt tightening and some hard work in the Canteen
and Bar areas together with generous support from our many sponsors
enabled us to reach a sound although not prosperous position by
the seasons end. Clothing donated for sale by Sponsors K & W
Soil Sampling, West End and U.V. generated much needed funds at
the right time and Gavin. and Colin Stagg's donation of the I.R.B.
enabled us to have a piece df equipment which early in the season
seemed an impossible dream. Thanks must go to Libby Maxwell for
stepping into the Treasurer's position at short notice and coping
50 well with such a difficult job.

The power supply saga continues and after major submissions Lo Lhe
Department of Environment and Planning, the Noarlunga Council has
now been made overseer of the project. Because E.T.S.A. has up-
graded specifications the Council has had to seek tenders again

and the project has bogged down again. The Club still has no
official information on costs or grants available but at this stage
is committed to supply labour for trenching. Maybe for next
season??7?7?
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The work demands cn Committee members has certainly increased over
the last 5 years and I urge all members to assist them in carryving
out their tasks. I would also like to urge members to attend
social functions which help raise money for the club. How many

of the following functions did you attend? - Bingo night, New
Years Eve Show, Games night, Surf and Stomp night and the Club
Picnic Car Rally. All were great fun at a reasonable price

so try to support the Social Committee next season.

I personally would like to thank Dave Watt, George Hann and
Dick Olesinski for their assistance to me throughout the year
and to congratulate the c¢lub onrn turning what initially looked
like being a disastrous season into a year which was most
successful and a step to future improvement.

JOHN SMITH

BIRDS-EYE VIEW.
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT

I believe South Port Surf Life Saving Club is in a sound position
with all aspects of the Club doing well and all Members pulling
together to make the year a success.

A special thankyou to Gavin and Colin Stagg for their generous
denation to the Ciub of an I.R.B. at a time when we were hard
pressed for finance and unable to purchase same. Thankyou
boys, yvour generosity is very much appreciated and will not be
forgotten.

Thanks must also go £0 our various Sponsors for their support
during the year.

Congratulations to all Members who competed in State and National
Titles and who helped keep the South Port S.A. name at a high
standard. :

My thanks to the Committee who I believe, filled their positions
admirably and have done a great job during the year for South
Port Surf [Life Saving Club.

We have many new and younger faces on the Committee and it is
encouraging to hear fresh and enthusiastic ideas. We have had
some changes to the Committee during the year due to transfers
etc., the Members who have stepped in are keen and this looks
good for the future.

The 1987/88 year has been an enjoyable one for me as President
and 1 wish everyone the best for the coming season.

ROBERT PUMMEROQY

THE QFFICIAL HANDOVER.
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SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Being actively involved in most areas of the club rom training
to Management has made this a very busy and fulfilling year.

One of the most pleasing aspects to come out of this past season
has been the unity of all Members which was as good or better
than when we won the State Titles.

Also it was great to see the Club do so well in the Patrol
Competition which after all is what we are here for.

Tc all Members who won medals at the State Titles, congratulations.
For a Club with so few competitors Senior and Junicr a job wel)
done.

To all Members and supporters who toiled long and hard at their
respective tasks please keep up the good work, thankyou ffor all
vour efforts.

See you next year.

GEQORGE W HANN

OUR FUTURE CHAMPIONS .
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CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Well the end of another season for the South Port Surf Life Saving
Club and, being Club Captain, it was a lot guieter than my first
year. The Club lost a few top competitors to other clubs and

that probably showed in carnival results but for the very few
competitors we've got, the Club can be proud of itself.

We held 2 carnivals over the 1987/88 season and both ran very
well due to the whole Club combining together, which is very
pleasing to see.

I have really tried to push all season for the Senior side of
the club to get the Juniors involved and its happening. The
Juniors are South Port Club's future, they are the ones who are
going to run this Club one day, so the Seniors have to keep them
interested. There is a lot of interested Junior Parents coming
up and Kids and I can see South Port getting stronger every

year in competition and patrols.

I1'11 once again thank the Committee for their great support and
for the work they have put in throughout the season.

On the competition side of the Club both Seniors and Juniors were
depleted with numbers but I am sure they gave their all and did

the Club proud. I must congratulate Ian Rowlings on gaining
State Selection and George Hann also for gaining the position of
State Team Coach. While on the National Titles I must congratulate

all members who went over to Sydney, and even though you did not
bring any medals home, you did the Club and yourselves proud.

Patrols this season I thought were of very good standard and it
showed in our results in the State Patrol Efficiency Competition
and in the many rescues performed,. In the Patrol Competition

we received 100% for Communications, 56% for First Aid, 96% for
Run Swim run, 87% for resuscitation and 97% for One Man Rescue.
Some great results there, but lets not sit back on that, lets
better that next season because there is $5,000 for first prize
to the Club with the best percentage at the end of the season.
So come on Patrol Captains, keep your Patrol members up to date
with the Blue Book (Training Manual). For people who did not
know, the Vice Captain, Kevin Stephens, resigned from his position
a month before the end of the season and I must thank him for
all the work he has done for this Club. I had and still have,

a lot of respect for this guy, who was quiet in nature but did
what he had to do and did a bilt extra as well. Thanks once
again Kev.

Congratulations must go to S. Hobbs on gaining the Most Patrol
Hours for season 1987/88 - 95.25 hours. Fantastic effort "Shaz"
you are the first woman in this Club to win this award and I
hope you stick at it because you'll be a vital person in this
Club in years to come.

The following statistics have been recorded: -

Patrol Hours 1907 .50
Number of members 69
Number of Patrols 48
First Aid Cases 65
Rescues 12
Preventative Actions 54

Average Hours for each Member - 28

-
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Also congratulations to the 6 people who obtained more than
50 hours this season:-~

S. Hobbs 95.25
J. Nearmy 66.25
G. Higgs 64.T5H
K. Wilson 62.50
D. Pummeroy 55.50
T. Nearmy 52.50

Many thanks to the Carnival Patrol for the effort they have put
in this season once again. The people on this Patrol alleow the
compefitors to go away and compete, knowing that South Port Beach
will be patrolled and kept safe. They also Patrol for 8 hours
while the Club runs a carnival.

In conclusion I would like to say that I am going te stand for
this position next season because I love what 1 am doing, it is
a great Club, and it is going to gei stronger each year, and

I want to be part of it when it is at the top again.

See you all next season.

DAVID WATT

PHANTOM "B" CREW AWAY,

GAVIN DOING IT EASY.

MONIQUE & LATTS - ANOTHER F?RSf.
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JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE/CHAIRMAN REPORT

The Juniors did well again this year considering ocur small numbers.
We had a very successful swim-a-thon which raised $900.00 and wiltlh
Lhe donation from SARAH we were able to cover more fthan Lhe cost
af new boards elc., thanks tn lan Rowlings for donation of his

'nippert' board.

I would like to thank Peter and Rosemary Hobbs for the use of their
house [or Junior Committee Meetings, the very enthusiastic Committee,
Age Group Managers and Parents that helped on the beach at training,
in the tent at Junior carnivals, Monday night swimming and at Club
functions Lhroughout the year, Ray Martin for additional board
training and George Hann, David Jolly, Jan Scarpellini for locking
after the Junior March Past and bringing them from the rear ranks

up to a Silver Medal at State Championships and be judged as

nighest points and most consistent for the year.

Thanks to Murray Symonds for looking affer the repairs on our
Junior boards.

JOHN NEARMY

COLONNADES CHRISTMAS

SILVER THIS YEAR - GOLD NEXT?

A TOP SHOT.
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PATROL HOURS FOR SEASCN 1987-88

3. Hobbs 95.25 M. Wooden 24.00

J. Nearmy 66.25 M. Campbell 23.25

G. Higgs 64.75 5. Patterson 23.25

K. Wilson 62.50 M. Beckman 22.50

D. Pummeroy 55.50 B. Scarpeilini 22.00 - Cadet
T. Nearmy 52.50 - Cadet D. Brady 22.00

M. Daniels 49.00 - Cadet G. Steel 16.00

M. Chilman 48.25 M. Cakebread 19.00

J. Hagon 45,50 P. O'Donohue 19,00

G. Plaice 45.50 P. Sutton 18.50

M. Wilsmore 43.00 L. Maxwell 18.50

G. Cousins 43,00 P. Faunt 18.25

W. Stephens 41.75 R. Martin 18.00

D. Watt 41.25% A. Day 17.50

M. Day 450.25 M. Bogher 17.00

K. Symonds 39.50 C. Foord 17.00

.. Horne 39,00 M. Lohse 16.50

J. Smith 38.75 T. Peacock 16.00

R. Atkinson 38.50 R. Olesinski 16.00

J. Ledger 36.50 E. Sutherland 16.00

J. Wright 36.00 M. Gluis 15.75

M. Rudd 35.50 Shane Wooden 13.75

K. Stephens 34.00 C. 3mith 12.50 - Cadet
I. Rowling 33.00 J. Patterson 12.25

Anita Higgs 33.00 M. Reis 10.50

pP. Melville 31.50 S. Keelan 8.50

Andy Higgs 31.00 J. Chilman 8.00 - Cadet
K. Rowling 30.50 S. Aulert 8.00

R. Baxter 30.50 K. Aulert 8.00 - Cadet
B. Maxwell 30.00 L.. Stephens 4,00

A, Carne 30.00 N. Parks 4.00

N. Eldridge 29.25 P. Wilson 4.00

3. Linden 25.00 A. Watt 2.00

S. Martin 24.50 - Cadet A. Peacock 2.00

S. Peacock 24.00

59 people patrolled 1907.50 Hours at an average of 28

BIG THURSDA
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CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

Like most years things started off a bit slow, but we all soon became
enthused and achieved good results with two new bronze squads being
qualified. Congratulations to both squads for the standards they achieved
and for the co-~operation I received during their instruction.

One of my more rewarding jobs was to work with three keen dads, Chris Hegarty,
Martin (Chil) Chilman, Murray Symonds who trained with the children and
qualified for the Surf Life Saving Certificate then three weeks later gualified
as Bronze holders, they are now qualified to help with all junior instruction
which will make the Chief Instructor's job easier next season, thanks and

well done. I would also like to thank Ray Martin for training all of the
children for their resuscitation certificate.

Te the patrols well done in the five patrol inspections with 100%, 97%, 96%,
87% and 56%. These are the best resulis we have had for a while with the
only bad one being 56% for First Aid which should be the best as it is the
one skill we are more likely to use, looks like we will have a bit more
First Aid training next season. While we are on First Aid congratulations
to Andy and Anita Higgs for their Bronze Medal in the State Championships.
The following is a list of awards achieved this season:-

BRONZE MEDALLIQONS SURF LIFE SAVING CERTIFICATES
3. Martin C. Button
XK. Symonds M. Symonds 5
P. Melville C. Hegarty
3. Hobbs M. Chilman
S. Patterson J. Chilman
M. Willsmore C. Smith
A. Day
M. Daniels TRAINING OFFICER'S CERTIFICATE
M. Symonds J. N
M. Chilman - onearmy
C. Hegarty ADVANCED RESUSCITATION CERTIFICATE
RESUSCITATION CERTIFICATE P. Sutton
J. Rowlings
J. Ainsworth J. Nearmvg
R. Byrne A Carné
L. Yates .
G. Plaice
B. Symonds K. Stephens
4. Pearce M. Day
N. Pearce G. Hann
3. Martin A. Higgs
M. Hegar’ty J. Ledéer‘
J. Hegarty D. Watﬁ
T. Cornaggio 3. Linden
R. Atkinson
L. Horne .

JET RESCUE BOAT CREW CERTIFICATE

M. Day
J. Hagon

JET RESCUE BOAT INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATE

J. Nearmy

JOHN NEARMY
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COMPETITION OFFICER'S REPORT

After a slow build-up to the 1987/88 competition season, largely due to
the lack-lustre carnival programme offered, South Port members rallied
as they traditionally do and by January/February there was a readily
apparent atmosphere of camaraderie at the Club and in 'the tent'.

We lost several top competitors and the inflow of cadets was reduced, so
overall the team was depleted but the percentage return per individual
was very high.

The Long Swim was held under ideal sunny conditions with a light South

West breeze and it's success was aided by the preparatory work of Andy Higgs
who later in the season teamed with daughter Anita to take a Bronze in the
State First Aid Competition. Club Championship day, however, was sabotaged
by 2 separate patrol inspections which, in the end, helped ease the tension
and the eveni became more a 'fun' day.

A South Port Team once again safely and successfully negotiated a traditional
New South Wales safari to compete at Manly, North Wollongong (where we gathered
15% of the prizemoney on offer) and Freshwater where, in unusually kind surf,
the Ski Relay team of Ian Rowling, Andrew Peacock and Bennett Maxwell recorded

a highly competitive win. I am convinced that interstate competition is
essential for a top club whose name then remains exposed beyond South Australian
borders. Next season I hope to expand this trip but Sponsorship is becoming
more difficult for such travel and the expense therefore comes back to the
individual and the Club.

At State Titles, our Cadets dominated on craft and we maintained our overall
control of the Ski events. Only a small team - expanded by March Past which
finished a creditable 6th - competed at the Wanda Nationals but Martin Daniels
survived to the final of the Under 15 Board and the 3ki Relay Team also
achieved 6th place. Qur State Team representatives were Jan Rowling (Ski}

and Simon Martin (sponsored Cadet),

I acknowledge the willing assistance of David Watt (Captain) and John Smith
{Secretary) throughout the season and wish also te thank the intrepid 'Gear
Trailer Men' - Brian Steel, John Daniels and Gerry Rowling.

We look forward to a re-vamped competition in this State next season - it
is sorely needed with the emphasis belng on assisting all-comers to compete
rather than creating petty hurdles. Planned training sessions, open to

any club, will continue and I hope, expand so that South Port becomes the
'open' craft club. At the same time, we will need to seek wider assistance
in order to maintain top quality competition gear.

Thanks.

MORRIS PEACOCK

ANDREW HOLDING IT STEADY.
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BOARD AND SKI CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Despite a very slow start to the competitive season, things
righted themselves as soon as carnivals began. This state of
affairs allowed us to get our craft back into usable condition -
and I thank Keith Rowling, Ken wilson and Martin Daniels for
their assistance along with others throughout the year.

Martin and Simon, 2nd year cadets, put a backbone in the Cadets
and when joined by Jason and Chris they turned in some impressive
team and individual performances.

New signings Karl and Steve Aulerti, joined forces with Sam Peacock
and went on to win various medals at States in a most impressive
manner, but overall the juniors have been depleted in number this
year and it will be good toc see the flow through of cadets to
bolster numbers.

The open paddlers again had a good year, the highlights for me
being the ski relay win at the Freshwater carnival with Bennett
Maxwell and Andrew Peacock. Other great results have been
occurring throughout the year and it seems our members overall
have been rewarded for the effort they have pui into training.

Whilst the Committee has replaced malibus this season (sponsored
by coca-Cola and Adelaide Refinery) next year will have to see

a Double Ski for, despite the excellent repairs done by Brian
Steel, they are becoming unreliable at the levels of competition
they are being used for.

With carnivals for the 1988/89 season being planned for Waitpinga
etc., much Chought should be given to the use of Club craft at
these events for it could be financially disastrous if breakages
should occur.

In closing I would like to congratulate all the people involved
at South Port this season which eventuated into a very successful
year.

TAN ROWLINGS
(LATS)

LATTS - 1988 STATE SKI CHAMPION.
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FIRST AID REPORT

Season 1987/88 has been very busy with many casualties. Patrols
were treating many varied accidents.

There has been criticism levelled at the standard of our competence.
I am confident to say that we have an above average level of First
Aid knowledge within our Patrols. It is to the benefit of every
Patrolling Member tc raise their cwn knowledge and skill. We have
all become aware of the ever changing procedures within the areas
of First Aid. South Port has gradually improved over the last
season with the help of the Noarlunga Division of the S5t. John
ambulance Brigade. In particular Mr John Parker and his Family
and Mrs Heaither Giles., These two and with many other Officers
have helped cur competition teams. Every year they have Involved
the Patrols on the days of training in casualty simulation and

in rescue preocedures. As I have been involved in all of these
training sessions I can say that all the members of South Port
SLSC have been hungry for knowledge. The teaching skills of the
two above mentioned 3t. John Ambulance Members has been s¢ high
that members of our Patrols and the public have commented on the
way we now can effect a rescue or accident with a minimum of

fuss and disturbance to other beach users.

Since the inception of the First Aid Competition, South Port
has never been lower than 4th and we have represented our State
on one occasion when we came 4th in Australia. This season we
came third at the State Competition.

ANDY HIGGS

LONG HOT SUMMER AT SOUTH PORT.
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CADET SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

Season 1987/88 was a very mixed one for the Cadet section of
the club, and from a competition viewpoint it was somewhat
disappointing to see only two club members on the beach at
carnivals for the first half of the year.

Whilst club members who fit intc both Nipper and Cadet sections
by virtue of their age have in the past been able to compete
in both, this will change next season and the option will no
longer be open to them. This being the case, enough activities
will have to be made available to them if as a Club we are to
retain their interest.

During the course of the season enough boys completed the SL3A
Certificate so that the Club was able to compete in team events.
In fact we wound up the season with five Cadets on the beach.

It is very disappointing to note that we do not have any female
Cadets, nor do we look like having any next season.

There are moves afoot within the competition sub-committee of
the Association to further limit the number of Cadets able to
compete at carnivals. Remembering that skis and thus ironman
also have already been dropped, the Club must make every effort
to ensure that Cadets are not further penalised because of
difficulties in running carnivals.

At the State titles our small contingent of Cadets were very
successful taking gold in the Malibu Relay (Simon Martin, Chris
Button, Martin Daniels) and silver in the Surf Teams {Simon
Martin, Martin Daniels, Chris Button, Jason Chilman).

Simon Martin also won gold in the Malibu Board and Surf Race,
and silver in the Run 8wim Run, With Martin Daniels taking
silver in the Malibu Board.

At the National Titles at Wanda Beach in NSW, Martin Daniels
made the Malibu Board final whilst Simon Martin made the finals
of the Run Swim Run and Surf Races. They were the only South
Australian competitors to do so.

The Cadet Club Champion was won by Martin Daniels by one point
from Simon Martin.

As T said at the start, it was a very mixed season for the Cadets,

and I firmly believe the Club must spare no effort in retaining
the Nippers and Cadets that we currently have.

JOHEN DANIELS

SIMON & MARTIN GOING FOR IT,
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JUNIOR SECRETARY'S REPORT

Another season has come and gone with many excellent achievements

by the Juniors gaining their National Junior Awards, Resuscitation
Certificates, Surf Life Saving Certificates and their competition

achievements at carnivals. With registration numbers down to 45,

juniors performed well at carnivals with 23 competitors.

The results &t Junior Carnivals this season were as follows:-

29th November at Grange - 4th March Past, 7th Overall
7th February at Grange - 1st March Past, 11th Overall
28th February at Port Noarlunga - 1st March Past, 9th Overall

At Jumnior State Championships conducted at Mcana the Club finished
a creditable 6th Overall with our March Past Team gaining a Silver
on the day for 2nd placing and also by taking out the B & J Golding
Trophy for Annual Competition throughout the season. Well done
Juniors. Other top efforts on the day were -

1st placing in 9 yr Swim

1st placing in 9 yr Cameron

Tst placing in 10 yr Board Rescue
4th Placing in 10 yr Swim

3rd placing in 10 yr Board

2nd placing in 10 yr Board Rescue
3rd placing in 13yr Sprint

4th placing in 13 yr Swim

4th placing in 13 year Swim Team

1st placing in 13 yr Board

2nd placing in 13 yr Cameron

3rd placing in 13 yr Board Relay

5th placing in 13 yr Iron Person

Again well done all Juniors.

As 1 am stepping down from the position of Junior Secretary this
year, I would take this opportunity to personally and on behalf
of the Junior Division thank the following:-

George Hann, David Jolly and Jan Scarpellini for their excellent
efforts in training the Junior March Past Team and also Dennise
Symonds for the upkeep ect. of the uniforms, Murray Symonds for

the upkeep of the Junior equipment and with the barbeque boys
making sure the gear etc. arrived at carnivals, Andy Higgs and

the pool crew for their efforts in training on Monday nights,

John Nearmy and the fraining crew for their achievements in getting
the juniors through their varicus awards (and some who managed

to train themselves) plus the extra training before States.

All the Age Group Chapercnes and anyone else who helped through
the year, thank you including the Junior Committee consisting of
John Nearmy, Murray and Dennise Symonds, David Pearce, Josie and
Martin Chilman, Ray Martin, Chris Hegarty, Raylene Howse, Lis
Colegate, Ron Scarpellini, Ann Lenthall {retired), J. Day,

M, Melville, Also to BRose for her manning of the tent on carnival
days.

So once a gain thankyou to anyone who helped make this a successful
year.

PETER HOBBS
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BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The season started off slowly, with a lack of support on
maintenance of the boat.

The A Crew started as a scratch crew at the start of the
carnival season, then came together before the Glenelg
carnival. They made semi finals at most carnivals and made
finals at Goolwa and Aldinga.

States looked good for them - in their first race they were
in front of the Grange No.t? crew until just after the can
turn, and finished within a boat length of the Australian
Champions. However they only made semi finals, but a good
effort by crew members.

The B Crew was really only a scratch crew, with only a few
training sessions towards the end of the season. But good
results for the amount of training and everyone enjoyed
themselves.

One of the highlights of the season was an invitation, by
the Bi~Centennial Authority, for boat crews to race along
side of the Tall Ships. The event was a little disorganised
but great fun.

A thankyou must go to Bob and Yvonne Kirk, from all the boaties,
for their support in the boat area.

AN Crew "B" Crew

Chris Dellar Foord David Snake Ferrett
Mike Crabs Lohse Richard 0Olly Olesinski
Mike Muncher Campbell David Wal Watt

Gavin Brutis Cousins Robert Billy Baxter
David Wimp Pummeroy John Johno Wright
Malcolm Rambo Rudd Eric Poo Sutherland
O0lly#* Dollar#

MALCOLM RUDD

o e D Tes
THE BOATIES PULLI

"FOR KIRK TRACTORS.



23

I.R.B. CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Although I have only spent half a season as I.R.B. Captain,
I have found it most rewarding.

My thanks must go Firstly to Gavin and Colin Stagg (Fitch the
Rubber Man) for their generous donation of the much needed
"Rubber Duck'".

Then, when it came to caring and repalring the boats and
motors, much help and advice has received from John Nearmy,
Peter Hobbs and Peter Sutton.

Finally a big thanks to all drivers who made 1t a successful
year. Luckily there were no major breakdowns or repairs. Both

boat and motors were kept clean and tidy which is a credit to
all drivers.

Next season looks good with several Club members ready to
start training in the next few weeks.

Good luck crewlt!

DAVID PUMMEROY

5 Cle
SSSSHIVERING SSSSHAGS,

AMANDA DOING THE SOUTH PORT SKIP.

S
BOATIES
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BAR MANAGER'S REPORT

I was slightly apprehensive at last year's Annual General Meeting
when I was nominated to be Bar Manager because I did not really
know what was invelved. However I can look back now and say I
had an enjoyable year.

It was a 'Baptism by Fire' with 21st Birthdays, Surfie Shows,
Discos, New Years Eve, Engagements etc. Some of these shows
included live bands and were definitely not for the faint hearted!

The season was virtually 52 weeks long when you consider fthat the
Shivering Shags were active throughout the winter and that regular
meetings were held in the Club every month, but I would like to
thank all those people who offered me help and encouragement.

It was not necessary to call upon all those people but I appreciated
the offers just the same.

There was a regular group who assisted me at shows and during
March Past commitments and I thank thos people very much.

Through this position 1 got to know the members much better and

gained a greater insight into the input that is made to make
our Club the success that it is and I found this very rewarding.

TREV HARRIS

R
FAUNTY GOING DOWN.

MORRIE & GERRY JUDGING 17 ALL.
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CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR

As 1 have only filled in this position near the end of the season,
I was pleased we were still able to get a few things done.

The Canteen and Bar areas had work done to them, also the water
pipe to the Club has been repaired. Thanks to Muncha Campbell
and his Gang.

Through the off season we hope to sort out racks for I.R.B. and
Junior boards.

The Wet Area doors will be put back to normal with Push Pull
plates replacing the old handles (hope they can stay in good order).

All the best for the coming season.

MARTIN CHILMAN

AR S
-TIME FISHERMEN,

LAST OF THE BI
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PUBLICITY AND PROMOTIONS REPORT

Season 1987/88 again saw the Club receive a good overall coverage
of various activities by not only local bui State-wide Media.

Efforts were made to ensure at least monthly editions of the
Club Newsletter "South Port Snippets" were distributed. During
the off-season issues came out at least bi-monthly.

It must be stressed the importance of members taking notice of
what 1s put forward in the Newsletter. This is the best link
between club Management and Members and will continue to be in
the future.

The Club was successful in again hosting an open Carnival and it
must be noted that we were again the only Club in South Australia
to have Sponsors for our carnival, together with being the State's
only Bi-Centennial Surf Carnival.

This together with the West End Classic modified carnival
ensured South Port again maintained high profile of our competitive
and promotional activities.

Fantastic support was again given by the Media including "The
Advertiser" which ran advertisements for our carnival, together
with SA-FM's on-air promotions. The Southern Times were still
great supporters of all Club activities including carnival results,
rescues and First Aid cases. Singcere thanks to all those Media
contacts and representatives.

Obvicus highlights to the season regarding Publicity and Promotion
were: -

- Aerogard Surf Carnival at South Port agaln supported by
the Samuel Taylor Company. We look [lorward to greater
involvement next season.

- West End sponsorship was the major support given by a
corporate body and sincere thanks goes to Steve Murray
and John Ferrett for their involvement.

b Y . 5
ONE OF THE HARD TASKS,

e
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CANTEEN REPORT

Takings for the 1987/88 seascon are approximately $14,500 -
a good take considering there was only one full carnival at
South Port Besach.

The Treasurer will give a more detailed account and give the
final profit gained.

We would like to thank all who helped in the Canteen throughout
the season.

A special thanks to the juniors who worked really hard and
seemed Lo enjoy it, and the guys and girls who helped by
serving themselves, it wasn't too hard was it?

Big thank you to all who helped on the barbecues.

Hope Lo see you all next season!

KATHY AND ALLYSON

VISITING THE TALL SHIPS,

CLUB TENT AT MOANA.



TREASURER'S REPORT

The Treasurer's seat has had a sex change

Eric has left us

for "Crocodile Country" and the seat has been taken over by
the "fairer sex". Eric is to be congratulated on the job he

has done for the most part of the year,

This year saw some valuable and much appreciated donations
from various bodies, one of the mast ocutstanding being our
new Inflatable Rescue Boat -~ thanks to Gavin and Colin Stagg.
It is important that we continue to support our sponsors,
especlally those which should be synonomous wiith life saving,

for example, U.V. sunscreens.

Cur main source of income has been provided by the backbone of
the Club - in the dedicated canteen, bar and Social Committee
staff whose work year after year proves to be a continuing

success - well done.

Overall the Club has managed to keep it's
in true life saving style.

"head above water" -

LIBBY SAND HOPPING.
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QUR SPONSORS

In recognition of the Community Service that we give, the Government has
steadily increased it's financial support to the extent that we now receive
millions of dollars annually. The effect is that our men and women on the
beach give their time to provide a free voluntary service which is then
indirectly subsidised by every taxpayer. The obligations that these arrange-
ments place on the Club network are enormous but our Patrol Statistics show
that we have quite responsibly improved the quality and quantity of our Patrol
activities.

The extreme generous support that our operation attracts so readily from

30 many sources is sincerely appreciated and we thank each and every Sponsor
for their contribution over the past season, in the event that we have
omitted any Donor we apologise.

Special mention must be made to Gavin and Colin Stagg for the donation
of the I.R.B. - a magnificent gesture.

A

Aerogard - Samuel Taylor Pty Ltd

Advertiser Newspapers

Appeals Operation, State Centre - Barry and Alvis
Adelaide Qutboard Service - Wally Whale

Adelaide Refinery

B
Steve Binks

¢

Complete Cycle

Coca-Cola Bottlers, Adelaide - Norm Lavis
Colonnades Newsagency

Colonnades Tavern

Comtined Freight Services

b
Design Company

F
Nick Fynnaart

Fitch the Rubber Man - Colin and Gavin Stagg
Federal Government - various agencies

G
Genesis - Mid Coast Surf

H
Frank Harris
Hills Industries
Judy Higgs

1
I.C.1. - U.v.

K
Kemery Motors - Mike Kemery
K & W Soil Sampling
Koala Car Rentals

M

Messenger Newspapers
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N
Noarlunga Council

I3
Port Noarlunga Aquatics
Taurean Meats - B. Dixon
Philcox Timber Trading

R
Reynella Swim School - Geoff Ledger
Robert Remilton

5

Richard Stanton

South Australian Police Department

St. John Ambulance

South Australian State Government - Department of Recreation and Sport
Sarah - Building and Civil Engineers

South Port Mini Market

SA-FM

Sta nlee - Terry Smallwood

)
Yintage Cellars, Reynella

W
June Watt -
Kevin Watt
West End Brewing Company
Di Wallace

Kyle Woodley

St Life Saving

CLASSIC

SOUTH PORT
Sunday 18t Nov. &7

Endorsed Bicentennial Activity
WEST END - SOUTH PORT S.L.S.C.

YEAR'S SUPPLY OF
BEER LOTTERY

(ONLY 2000 TICKETS)
1ST. PRIZE 365 WEST END EXPORT CANS
2ND. PRIZE 4 CARTONS WEST END EXPORT
3RD. PRIZE 1 CARTON WEST END EXPORT
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AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS MEDAL WINNERS

VENUE

1978

1979

1980

1981

1982

1983

1984

1985

Kingsliff, N.S.

Trigg Island,

Marcochydore,

Wanda, N.S.W.

Moana, S.A.

Clifton Beach,

Kurrawa Beach,

Pt. Leo, VIC.

W.

W.A.

QLD.

TAS.

QLD .

EVENT

Cadet Single ski

Cadet Malibu
Junior Iron Man

Junior Double Ski
Open Single Ski
Open Double 3ki
Junicr Single Ski
Open Ski Relay
Cadet Malibu
Cadet Single Ski
Open Double 8ki
Junior Single Ski
Junior Iron Man
Cadet Ski

Open Ski Relay
Open Double Ski
Junior Ski

Junior Double Ski

Open Ski Relay

Junior Double Ski

Junior Single Ski
OpenSki Relay

March Past

NAME

3rd Scott Wooden

Z2nd
3rd

Ian Hodgen
Scott Wooden

1st Scott Wooden
Ian Hodgen

1st
2nd

Mark Wooden
Mark Wooden
Shane Wooden
3rd Scott Wooden
Mark Wooden
Shane Wooden
Scott Wooden
Andrew Peacock
Andrew Peacock
Mark Wooden
Shane Wooden
Tan Hodgen

1st

1st
2nd
2nd

3rd

1st Darren (Goldsworthy
lst David Pummeroy

3rd Mark Wooden

Shane Wooden

Scott Wooden

Mark Wooden

Shane Wooden

Tan Rowling

3rd
3rd
1st David Pummeroy
ITan Rowling
Marlk Wooden

Shane Wooden
Scott Wooden

3rd

lst David Pummeroy
Ian Rowling
David Pummercy
Mark Wooden
Shane Wooden
Scott Wooden
Gardner,
Harris

Watt

Mallee

Brady

Moffat
Copley
Harris
Stewart
Dixon

Sutton

Marks

3rd
3rd

3rd

CamMmTTAEZQOGLT O
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YEAR VENUE EVENT NAME

1986 Moana, S.A. Junior Double Ski 3rd Gavin Steel
Danny Liptak

Junior Single Ski 3rd David Pummeroy
March Past 3rd D. Gardner

Harris

. Lenthall

Mallee

Brady

Moffat

Copley

Harris

. Stewart

Dixon

Hall

. Marks

GO EZoUuao mo

Harris
Copley
Gardner
Smallwood
. Harris
Hall
Lenthall
Brady

. Dixon

. Mallee
Olesinski
Whitnee

1987 Scarborough, W.A. March Past 3rd

DL OG- 3O =™

- SUMMARY TO DATE -

1st Places -~ 8
2nd Places - 4
3rd Places ~ 15

All but five of the above medals have been won in the Craft
Area. Although there were no additions to the tally in season
1987/88, South Port's name was still prominent at the Titles
with M. Daniels and 3. Martin making finals and the March Past
Team 6th.

Surf Life Saving Club Inc.
PO. Box 7, Pt. Noarlunga, S.A. 5167
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CHRISTIES BEACH, 5TH AND 6TH MARCH 1988

GOLD MEDAL WINNERS

DOUBLE SKI

SKI RELAY

MIXED DOUBLE SKI
CADET BOARD

Rowling

Rowling/A. Peacock

Rowling/B. Maxwell/A. Peacock
Rowling/M. Beckman

Martin

. Martin

CADET SURF RACE
CADET BCARD RELAY
VETERAN SURF RACE

DD A e e

SILVER MEDAL WINNERS
MARCH PAST

LADIES SKI

JUNICR DOUBLE SKI
CADET RUN-SWIM-RUN
CADET BOARD

CADET SURF TEAMS3

N2 oo

BRONZE MEDAL WINNERS

FIRST ALD COMPETITION A.
OPEN DOUBLE SKI

MIXED DOUBLE SKI
JUNIOR IRON MAN
JUNIOR SKI RELAY

N o

Martin/M. Daniels/C. Button/ J. Chilman
Brady

Moffat, F. Harris, T. Smallwcod, G. Gardner
Mallee, T. Harris, M. Copley, J. Smith, G. Higgs,
Sutton, J. Whitnee, A. Higgs, 3. Hobbs.

Maxwell

Aulert/K. Aulert

Martin

Daniels

Martin/M. Daniels/C. Button/ J. Chilman

Higgs/A. Higes

Steel/T. Peacock

Maxwell

Maxwell/B. Maxwell

Peacock

Peacock/K. Aulert/3. Aulert

QUTSTANDING PERFORMANCES

Ian Rowling 4 Gold

Simon Martin 3 Gold 2 Silver

HOATIES LOOKING OUT FOR CRABS.









